Corston Parish Council
Chairman: John Twist OBE                     Clerk: John V May   9 Meadlands, Corston, Bath BA2 9AS 
                                                                    Telephone:  01225 873403    Email: corstonpc@gmail.com 
DRAFT MINUTES OF THE CORSTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING: 19TH JULY 2017
THE OPENING OF THE MEETING
1.  The Chair of the Parish Council, Councillor John Twist, opened the meeting at 7pm and welcomed Farmborough Ward Councillor Sally Davis, Corston Parish Councillors and Parishioners. 
2.  CORSTON PARISH COUNCILLORS PRESENT 
The following Corston Parish Councillors were at the meeting:  John Twist, Sheila Thomas and Georgina Wynne. 
3.  COUNCILLORS APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies and reason for absence from the meeting had been received and accepted from Parish Councillors Richard Blows, Gary Breckon and Christine Ingersent.  
4.  PARISHIONERS IN ATTENDANCE
The following Parishioners were at the meeting:  Roger Blackman, Simon and Nicola Brown, Peter and Monica Davis, Susan King, Michael and Susan Paradise, Colin and Marie Williams. 
Parishioners, Richard and Catherine Bush had presented their apologies for absence from the meeting.  
5. DECLARATION OF COUNCILLOR’S PERSONAL INTERESTS IN THE AGENDA ITEMS AND PARISH COUNCIL BUSINESS 
Corston Parish Councillors John Twist and Shelia Thomas made no declarations of personal interests in any of the agenda items.  Parish Councillor Georgina Wynne declared an interest in planning application 17/03041/FUL, 28 Meadlands, Corston.
6. CONFIRMATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE CORSTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 24TH MAY 2017   
The Minutes of the Council meeting held on 24thMary 2017 were agreed and signed by the Chair. 
7.  GENERAL ACTIONS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF 24THMAY 2017  
Page 2, The Clerk:  Request to B&NES for road safety improvements at Corston Lane/A4 junction
The Clerk said that B&NES had conducted a speed count on the A4 between the Corston Brook and the pedestrian refuge West of Corston Lane and concluded that there was no case for a reduction in the speed limit along that length of the A4.
             

Page 2, The installation of a defibrillator and a practical demonstration:  The Clerk

The Clerk said he would arrange a practical demonstration of how to access the defibrillator cabinet.



            ACTION:  CLERK
Page 2, Review of the Parish Council’s Standing Orders:  Chair, Vice-Chair and Clerk

The Chair advised the Council that this subject would be completed as soon as possible.
                                                                              ACTION:  CHAIR, VICE-CHAIR, AND CLERK 
Page 2, B&NES Local Plan (HELAA):  The Clerk

The Clerk said B&NES had announced that a briefing for Parish Councils on this subject would take place on the 11th September 2017. Corston PC had been allocated two places.
Page 2, Issues raised by Parishioners – Saltford pedestrian controlled signals on the A4:  The Clerk

The Clerk said that B&NES were investigating the problem.                                 ACTION:  CLERK   
END OF THE GENERAL ACTIONS FROM THE MINUTES OF 24THMAY 2017
8.  FINANCIAL BUSINESS
a) Review of the financial actions in the Minutes of 24thMay 2017

Page 3, Claim by the Clerk for a refund of VAT payments:  The Clerk  
The Clerk advised the Council that he had completed his claim for a refund of VAT payments and would submit it in due course.





            ACTION:  CLERK    

Page 3, Summary of VAT made in F/Y 2016/2017 and refundable by HMRC:  The Clerk
The Clerk said that HMRC had refunded £307.43 VAT paid by the Council in Financial Year 2016/2017.      
Page 3, Review of the Parish Council’s Asset Register:  The Chair/Clerk

The Chair advised the Council that the Register remained under review. ACTION:  CHAIR/CLERK
Page 3, Review of the Council’s Governance Statement for financial year 2016/2017:  The Clerk

The Clerk confirmed that he had sent the Council’s 2016/2017 Governance Statement to the Auditors.            
Page 3, Review of the Parish Council’s annual insurance:  The Clerk  
The Clerk confirmed that he had paid the Council’s £487.93 annual insurance premium. 

            
END OF THE FINANCIAL ACTIONS FROM THE MINUTES OF 24THMAY 2017 
b)  Review of the General Fund and the Bank reconciliation;  The Clerk

The Clerk gave the Council a verbatim report of the Council’s General Fund and the Council’s bank Account.  After discussion, the Councillors agreed with his presentation of the accounts.
Adoption of the village telephone kiosk
The Clerk advised the Council that BT had offered the village telephone kiosk for adoption for the cost of £1.   Council Georgina Wynne said that the kiosk was a popular feature in the village and proposed that the Council should adopt it.  Councillor Sheila Thomas seconded the proposal, which was carried unanimously by a show of hands.                                                         ACTION:  CLERK
9.  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
a)  Review of Planning Committee actions in the Minutes of 24thMay 2017:  The Chair/Clerk
17/00564/FUL Bay Tree House.  The conversion and extension to various buildings and also the erection of a double garage, with alterations to vehicular access.
The Chair advised the Council that the further enquiries he had made with B&NES about the confusion surrounding the 2014 planning application (14/04741/FUL) made in respect of Bay Tree House had not been answered.  He had concluded that, as it had proved impossible to establish any clear reasons for the maladministration demonstrated by B&NES, he decided that further action was pointless. 
b)  Review of current planning applications
17/02543/TCA  Barton House, The Barton. Tree works.                                                         Permitted 
17/02922/FUL  The erection of a dwelling on land between Barton House and Laburnum Cottage. 

This planning application was the subject of considerable discussions between the applicants, Mr and Mrs Peter Davis; neighbours living near the plot and Parish Councillors.  The close neighbours, Mr Roger Blackman and Mr Colin Williams, read out statements. Reviewing the detail of the application and then summarising the discussions, the Chairman said that the Parish Council would advise B&NES that a REFUSE decision is considered appropriate.
    Objection by the Parish Council
Post meeting note: The Parish Council’s statement can be viewed on the B&NES website.  
17/03041/FUL  28, Meadlands.  The erection of a single storey rear extension.  
After discussion, the Council agreed that they were unable to support the application and would advise B&NES that a REFUSE decision is considered appropriate.  Objection by the Parish Council
17/03092/FUL  Glenavon, Corston House.  Demolition of a garage and erection of a single storey.

After discussion, the Chairman suggested that the applicant might wish to discuss and agree some aspects of the proposed building work with the neighbours.
   Supported by the Parish Council
17/03299/TCA  Forge House, The Barton.  Tree works.                   Supported by the Parish Council
c)  Review of the A39.Two Headed Man junction changes
The Chairman advised the meeting that he had attended a B&NES presentation at Marksbury village hall and examined various drawings showing the proposed road improvements planned for this junction. He fully supported the proposed changes.  He was confident that a B&NES safety review of the proposals would have taken into full account the safety needs of cyclists and pedestrians. 
10. REVIEW OF THE WEST OF ENGLAND JOINT SPATIAL PLAN, JOINT TRANSPORT STUDY AND B&NES LOCAL PLAN (HELAA)
In anticipation of a B&NES meeting in September about this subject the Chair postponed discussion of this item.
11.  CORSTON CONSERVATION AREA APPRAISAL:  THE VICE-CHAIR
In the absence of Councillor Richard Blows the Chair summarised his report:
There was no significant progress to report.  Councillor Richard Blows was waiting for B&NES Conservation Officer Rod Millard to agree a meeting date at which they would hopefully agree the Corston Area Appraisal document. He planned to consult on the document during October and November, complete it early in 2018 and then formally launch it as part of a History Weekend should one be held later in 2018.  The Council fully supported Councillor Blow’s project and programme. This subject will remain a standing agenda item.
12.  THE DEVELOPMENT OF THE COUNCIL’S WEBSITE:  VICE-CHAIR
In the Vice-Chair’s absence, the Chair said that the first Digital Information Working Group (DIWG) meeting had been held on 26thJune and good progress made towards the on-line launch of the Corston Parish Council’s website.  The Minutes of the meeting had been sent to the Parish Councillors and copies were available by request to the Clerk.  This subject will remain a standing agenda item.
13.  REVIEW OF THE CORSTON PARISH COUNCIL’S TASKS LIST
The Council reviewed and updated the Council tasks list.  Details are available on request. 
14.  REVIEW OF THE B&NES WORKS REQUESTS
The Council reviewed and updated the B&NES works list.  Details are available on request. 
15.  REVIEW OF MEETINGS ATTENDED BY COUNCILLORS AND FUTURE EVENTS
The Chair reported that he had attended a meeting of the Avon Local Councils Association (ALCA) on 25thMay and a Parishes Liaison meeting on 12thJuly.  Subsequently the Clerk had distributed the Minutes of both meetings to Councillors. 
16.  REVIEW OF B&NES PARISH CHARTER CONSULTATION
The Chair said that the B&NES Charter consultation document had been circulated to Councillors for their perusal.  In the absence of any adverse comments he requested the Clerk to send B&NES the completed questionnaire he had presented to the meeting. He confirmed that the Council supported the draft document.






            ACTION:  CLERK
17.  NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH SCHEME
The Chair said that the Police were initiating a drive to encourage Parishes to create Neighbourhood Watch schemes with the objective of reducing local crimes.  After discussion, the Council agreed to support the project and publicise it via a PC Newsletter. 


            ACTION:  CLERK
18.  ISSUES RAISED BY PARISHIONERS:  THE CLERK
The Clerk had no issues to report to the Council. 
19.  THE CLERK’S REPORTS

The Clerk informed the Council that a coach party of pupils from Marlborough College would soon be visiting Corston to study the characteristics of Corston brook.  On completion of this project the Clerk had requested that the college provided him a copy of their report so that he could make it available to the village Historical Group.              


            ACTION:  CLERK
20.  THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
The next Corston Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 18th September 2017.  
Future Parish Council meetings in 2017 will be held on Monday 13thNovember.  Early meetings in 2018 will be held on Monday 15th January and Monday 26thMarch.
Signed  ......................................... Date  ....................................... 
Councillor John Twist    Chair of Corston Parish Council 
Email copies via the Parish Council’s Newsletter to: Corston Parish Councillors, Ward Councillor Mrs Sally Davis and approximately 90 Parishioners.  A copy will also be displayed on the Parish Council’s notice board.  
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